
First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday, June 16, 2019 

Parlor, FUUSM RE/Office Building
In attendance: Chris Jacobs, Kelcey Jacobs, Shari Ballantyne, Dave Ballantyne, Gary Hamilton, Jim Grecni, Patty Troisi, Al Tuttle, George Banziger, Ralph Olander, Mike Bailey, Adeline Bailey,

Dawn Hewitt and Annie Warmke.
Chair Dawn Hewitt called the meeting to order at 12:35 p.m.
Minutes for April meeting were approved. No minutes were taken in May for the virtual meeting, but responding to a request from Dawn at that "meeting," Annie Warmke volunteered to co-chair the committee. The committee enthusiastically confirmed her position.
RE Building Projects Dave Ballantyne reported  on steps taken recently regarding replacing the old, over-sized hot water tank located at a distance from the points of use (kitchen and upstairs bathroom) with electric undersink heaters. Harrison Construction proposed a bid of $1,900 for the project, which would include a cabinet of some sort in the bathroom, plus removal of the old tank.  Energy consumption and solar power generation struck a good balance over the past month, with greater production than consumption for both buildings combined. The last monthly bill for the church was $13.00.

Use management must still be considered for both buildings: things to consider include closing doors to rooms not in use, adding shades or blinds. It was noted that there have been occasions when the building door was propped open when the AC in the Social Hall was in use. Consensus was that the heat in the kitchen is the problem. Annie Warmke suggested that a small, free-standing AC unit for the kitchen might be a solution. Whether money from the Solar Match Fund could be used for work on the main building was questioned. Consensus was that this should not be the first option. Annie suggested that GSC could ask for donations of things like blinds or shades. Shari Ballantyne suggested GSC start a wish list of things needed: give dimensions and other specifics, and see if donations might be available. Shades that would also create insulating air space were mentioned. Project priorities discussed included securing the RE building front door. 

Some of the ideas for energy efficiency and getting off fossil fuels previously considered for the main building were reviewed. Electric stoves in the kitchen would require costly upgrades to the electrical system, running wiring either up and through the ceiling or around and outside. Shari said that the Community Meal at one point had available $3000 for stoves. Annie suggested our first step should be to see if anyone has a used one that could be donated. Dave will get specs on what we want.

MOVCA science teaching teams now have several members from FUUSM/GSC. George Banziger reported that he and Darryl Ting recently presented climate science to Parkersburg High School biology classes on the same day that other MOVCA presenters were there, 21 presentations in all taking place. George remarked that they learned a good deal about student inattention, even though their teachrt did preparation and follow-up. Contact has been established with Marietta and Fort Frye High Schools to bring the presentations to Ohio next year. 
CCL working group Dave and George visited Congressman Bill Johnson's office district director, Sarah Keeler, on May 29 in Boardman, OH. She is setting up a face-to-face meeting with the congressman, Dave, George, and Bob Chase (Marietta College emeritus chair of the deparetment of petroleum engineering and the congressman's go-to person on oil and gas), to take place in August while Congress is in recess. George cited a recent op-ed by Chase suggesting that public lands be opened for extraction of rare earths that could be used in EV batteries, thereby promoting industry in the region.  Annie remarked that the congressman should be asked to do something specific to promote jobs. Dave described the "herd" technique favored by CCL to get 'leaders to move to the front when they see the direction of the herd.

The working group will meet regularly at 6:30 p.m. at FUUSM on the third Monday of the month.

Blue Rock Station solar classes next year
GSC approved sponsoring solar generator classes in February and possibly again in April, as well as a 5-day class for installers in May.

Al Tuttle suggested that Habitat for Humanity could benefit from BRS solar classes toward building sustainable structures.

Chris Jacobs said he would help with the 5-day class.

Sustainability Forum
Annie and Dawn proposed meeting through ZOOM on July 9 at 7:00 p.m. to discuss the forum scheduled for February 1 and 2.    Plan is to kick off  the forum with a Just Dinner on January 31.
Upcoming Events
Summer Just Dinner, August 2. October 5th, Hoedown Fundraiser for GSC at Ballantynes' place.
Next meeting: July 21, 2019
The meeting was adjourned at 1:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey, scribe

Subsequent to the meeting, Dawn reminded the committee that GSC had agreed to serve as "recycling monitors" at the Red, White & Blues Fest on July 5th. Members volunteered and served, thanks to Dawn's organizing.

